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OWSLEBURY PARISH COUNCIL 
 MINUTES OF THE PAVILION/ SPORT FIELD COMMITTEE MEETING HELD ON 

28 FEBRUARY 2024 
COMMENCING AT 7:00 IN THE OWSLEBURY PARISH HALL COMMITTEE ROOM 

 
Present:  Carol Chaplin-Rogers, Mark Egerton, and Chris North  
 
   
In Attendance: Juanita Madgwick (Clerk) 

 
Also in Attendance: No members of the public were present. 
 
 

1. APOLOGIES FOR ABSENCE 
 

None 
 

2. APPROVAL OF MINUTES 
 

The Committee noted their acceptance of the Minutes of Pavilion/ Sport Field meeting held on 22 
November 2023, and the Committee Resolved, unanimously, that they were a true record. 
 
 

3. RECEIVE AN UPDATE ON PAVILION DESIGN AND COST 
 
A committee member advised that they had costed up two pavilions, that were fully insulated and 
fitted. 
 
Wooden Pavilion: £215,000 
Brick:    £290,000 
 
The committee asked the Clerk to ask the Parish Council which design they would prefer. 
 
It was noted that the brick building would still look like a wooden pavilion but would be a much more 
substantial building which could be used throughout the year. 
 
 

4. RECEIVE AN UPDATE ON PLANNING PERMISSION AND NEXT STEPS 
 
Once the Parish Council have decided on the type of Pavilion they would like built, the next steps are 
to get a design drawn up.  It will cost around £5,000.00 for the initial design drawings, building regs 
and planning permission. 
 
 

5. RECEIVE AN UPDATE ON GRANTS AND FUNDRAISING 
 
A member of the committee advised they will be applying for the South Downs Nation Park CIL 
funding for the pavilion.  The amount they ask for will be determined on which pavilion the Parish 
Council decide one.  The grant closes on 7th April. 
 
Once the committee know which design is preferred, they can start to fundraise.  They expect to have 
to fundraise for half the amount.   
 
 

6. AGREEMENT ON THE NEXT VILLAGE SPORTS DAY 
 
The committee agreed to hold the next Owslebury Sports day on Saturday 13th July 2024.  The 
committee also hope to organise some social cricket games during the summer. 
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7. DISCUSSION ON HOW WE GET KIDS AND SOCIAL CRICKET UP AND RUNNING THIS 
SEASON 

 
A member of the committee advised that there is not enough playing fields in Winchester for grass 
roots sports particularly for children’s football and cricket.  They advised that the field and building 
could be used for other clubs outside of the village.   
 
 

8. RECEIVE AN UPDATE ON THE JUBILEE TREES 
 
The Jubilee trees have been planted and the committee thanked all those that helped to plant them. 
 
 

9. INDIVIDUAL ACTIONS AND DATE OF NEXT MEETING 
 
There being no further business the meeting closed at 7:15pm 
 
 
 
Signed:   Date: 


